
8. INTEGRATION JOINT BOARD INDUCTION  

 A report had been circulated by the Head of Health providing an update 
on planned organisational development induction sessions for Integration 
Joint Board members. 

 The Board was informed that a programme for induction and development 
was being progressed within NHS Lothian through NES.  It was open to 
all IJB members and relevant senior officers for all four Lothian IJBs. 

 The pan Lothian induction would be provided in two phases.  The Phase 1 
session was available on several dates to ensure that all the Lothian IJBs’ 
members had the chance to attend.  The dates available for members to 
choose from were listed in the report.  The aim was that the pan Lothian 
session would provide a good grounding for IJB members and senior 
officers in how things were to work in the new IJB regime. 

 Phase 2 was a tailored programme for each IJB base on the Scottish 
Government IJB Guide and discussions were currently underway as to 
what that might look like.   In addition, a local West Lothian Induction had 
been held on 19 August 2015. 

 It was recommended that the Shadow Board consider the contents and 
note that events were programmed across Lothian in addition to the West 
Lothian session held on 19 August 2015. 

 Decision 

 To note the terms of the report. 
 


